
Dear parents / carers,  
 
Swimming summer 2024 
 
Further to my letter dated 19th July, we are pleased to offer swimming lessons next summer term and hope 
that enough parents will contribute to make this financially viable. 
 
Swimming lessons will be offered to all pupils in years 1 – 6 and will consist of 10 weekly sessions starting 
after the Easter holidays. Lessons will be provided by Suzanne Woodward, a fully qualified swimming 
instructor, who has been teaching here for the last 2 years. The pupils will be taught in groups of 15 or less.  
Swimming lessons are a compulsory part of the Curriculum in Year 5 and are not optional. 
 
The cost for the block of 10 lessons at St Mary’s is £28.50, which breaks down to £2.80 per lesson.  
Please log onto scopay to pay for these lessons – Swimming Summer 2024. 
 
We are asking for contributions to be made by Monday 11th December so that we can give enough notice 
to yourselves as well as Ms Woodward that the lessons will go ahead if we have received sufficient 
contributions. If we do not receive enough contributions, we will refund those who have paid. Only classes 
who have received sufficient contributions, to make the swimming financially viable, will take part in 
swimming.  
 
If you are in receipt of Pupil premium funding and need support with payments please let the school office, 
Laura our HSLW or Mrs Chambers know.  
 
To enable you to plan for and spread the cost of swimming and all of the trips for the year ahead, you can 
start to make contributions from this week on Scopay. We hope this maximum amount of notice is helpful 
to all of our families. 
 

 
 
Mrs Chambers 
 
 
 
 
 
 


